From: Cantrell, Marsha

To: MsLindaCarter;

CC:

Subject: RE: "No Person Left Behind" - EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

Date: Wednesday, January 11, 2006 11:25:53 AM

Attachments: ADA AB Logo.jpg

ada - line.JPG PSTP.jpg

Dear Ms. Carter:

Thank you for contacting Lt. Governor Jennings. She appreciates hearing from you and asked me to respond on her behalf. The Lt. Governor commends the excellent work accomplished by the ADA Advisory Board's pilot program in Southwest Florida, as well as the effort to expand critical support measures throughout the State. This is the essence of the recent \$565 million budget recommendation by Governor Bush and Lt. Governor Jennings - to establish a "culture of preparedness" and mitigate future threats to public safety and infrastructure. Recognizing that Florida's elderly and disabled population are among the most vulnerable of our citizens, requiring focus on special-needs accommodations, the budget request contains a \$30 million item to install permanent generators to serve the special-needs population. Other funds requested for the general public would apply to special-needs programs as well.

The Lt. Governor asked me to mention that this request is just that - a request. In order to become a reality, the funding must be approved by the Legislature. She encourages you to continue working with members of the Florida Legislature, especially President Lee, Speaker Bense and respective Appropriations Committee leadership, to adopt these important recommendations. Coordination with Shelly Brantley, Director of the Agency for Persons with Disabilities; Carole Green, Secretary of the Department of Elder Affairs, and Craig Fugate, Director of Emergency Management, is also important as these are the agencies through which funds will be disbursed and that will have responsibility for implementing the programs funded.

Governor Bush and Lt. Governor Jennings are extremely proud of the progress that has been made in Florida following the devastating 2004 hurricane season and share your enthusiasm for providing the information and infrastructure necessary to protect all Floridians.

Please stay in touch and let us know when this office can be helpful to you.

Sincerely,

Marsha Cantrell

Executive Assistant to Lt. Governor Toni Jennings

----Original Message-----

From: MsLindaCarter [mailto:mslindacarter@comcast.net]

Sent: Monday, January 09, 2006 4:24 PM **To:** Governor Jeb Bush; Governor Jeb Bush

Cc: Lt. Governor Toni Jennings

Subject: "No Person Left Behind" - EXECUTIVE SUMMARY



ADA ADVISORY BOARD OF SWFL PRESS RELEASE

"No Person Left Behind"

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

January 9, 2006

Statement of the Problem

More than one-third of Florida's 6,341,130 households include at least one person with a disability. Over the last two years with multiple hurricane threats in various counties, it became even more evident that dedicated support for emergency preparedness for persons with special needs of all ages is critical. Those who have medically stable conditions but need a source of power, specialized personnel or equipment may not have considered all their options related to being able to shelter-in-place or needing to evacuate. There is no standardized template for pre-registration, nor an easy-to-understand state information source for who should consider going to special care units or special needs shelters. Hospitals may not have the space, personnel or supplies to care for a large number of shelter persons, and face liability issues and a lack of reimbursement for services provided.

Background on Pilot Program:

The ADA Advisory Board of Southwest Florida has a "No Person Left Behind" pilot program that has been operational for 19 months and could be considered as a model program for the state. The goals of this program include:

- Ø Communication with a coalition of agencies to include all types of disabilities.
- Ø Establishing a centralized website, www.nopersonleftbehind.org, for information and links to resources including the Southwest Florida ADA website, www.adaboardswfl.org. The website allows secure pre-registration to identify basic needs for persons with disabilities.
- Ø 100% accountability of all pre-registered persons with disabilities during disasters.
- Ø Education of persons with disabilities and their families on disaster preparedness

and empowerment to take control of their disaster planning.

A coalition of organizations in Southwest Florida are working together (largely volunteer participation) on "No Person Left Behind" and include: the ADA Advisory Board of Southwest Florida, the Career and Service Center of Lee County, Lee County Center for Independent Living, Deaf Service Center of Southwest Florida, Division of Blind Services, Families First of Southwest Florida, FEMA Publication Supply Center, Florida Gulf Coast University, Lee County Emergency Management, Lee County Parks and Recreation, Lee County Transportation (Passport), Ruth Cooper Center, Visually Impaired Persons Center of Southwest Florida, WGCU - Florida Gulf Coast University, Wink TV (Ft Myers), Workforce Alliance of Southwest Florida and the Fort Myers Senior Friendship Center.

Active assistance is offered in distributing multilingual FEMA Hurricane and Disaster Publications to persons with disabilities and to the Spanish communities of Southwest Florida. Information is shared including in Tape, Braille, Large Print, and electronic formats.

Proposed Statewide Solution:

"No Person Left Behind" can be expanded around Florida with the following support:

- Ø Dedicated staff and a state office for this program.
- Ø Designation of a dedicated public communication channel for persons with disabilities.
- Ø Development of common template for pre-registration/identification of persons with special needs.
- Ø Establish links from the database to the Emergency Operations Centers to use for mass care and evacuation planning, and search and rescue in the event of a disaster.
- Ø Develop recommendations for health care facilities (acute, long-term, and disaster) to use to advance their preparedness in supporting persons with disabilities.
- Ø Work with media to include information to support persons with special needs before, during and after disaster events.

Budget:

To expand this program from the current pilot to a statewide program, it is anticipated that \$500,000 would be needed for the following basic needs:

- Ø State Office with a toll-free phone number and dedicated full-time staff.
- Ø Regional Office Space (perhaps based with EOC's)
- Ø Master database, primary and backup servers, IT support to set up registration software and processing with inter-link into the phone system.

Contact Information:

Linda Carter, Chairperson "No Person Left Behind" Project ADA Advisory Board of Southwest Florida 704 Homer Ave North Lehigh Acres, Florida 33971-1142 239-368-6846 (H); 239-826-8696 (Cell) mslindacarter@comcast.net

MsLinda@adaboardswfl.org

www.nopersonleftbehind.org www.adaboardswfl.org

Please pass on to as many as others as you can. We need every Floridian to support this effort.

We welcome the media to publish this information so we can get the information out to all Floridian's

Thank you all for your support of this effort.

MsLinda Carter

ADA Advisory Board of Southwest Florida

mslinda@adaboardswfl.org mslindacarter@comcast.net (239) 368-6846 (239 826-8696

www.nopersonleftbehind.org www.adaboardswfl.org

